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GL.RPC.5032.7.2023.KZ Gliwice, March 23, 2023

Notice to Skippers no. 7/2023

Pursuant to Article 14 1(4) of the Act of July 20, 2017 — Water Law (Journal of Laws of 2021, item 2233
as amended) and Art. 43 section 6 of the Act of December 21, 2000 on inland navigation (Journal of Laws
2020, item 1863, as amended) The Regional Water Management Board in Gliwice informs
that from March 23, 2023 from 1:00 p.m. the Oder Waterway (ODW) at km 51+000 (City of Racibérz)
—105+000 (OH Januszkowice) will be open for shipping.

Open shipping lane with restrictions:
1. River Oder at km 51+000 - 88+000:

— With the water level at the Racibdrz Miedonia station below 180 cm, the shipping lane is closed
to shipping.

— With the water level at the Racib6rz Miedonia station between 180 and 210 cm, the shipping
lane is open with restrictions. It is possible to sail vessels with a draught of up to 50 cm.

—  With the water level at the Racibdrz-Miedonia station between 210 - 400 cm, the shipping lane
is open (waterway parameters for class 1a).

Obstructions along the lane - there may be local obstructions in the form of tree limbs and branches lying in
the riverbed. In view of the above, please exercise caution during the cruise.

2. River Oder at km 88+000 - 95+600 - transit depth 80 cm.
3. River Oder at km 95+600 - 98+600 - transit depth 120 cm.
4. River Oder at km 98+600 - 105+000 - transit depth 140 cm.

For more information on navigational conditions, please contact from Monday to Friday from 8:00 a.m. to
4:00 p.m., the Gliwice Catchment Management Board (tel. 32 231 64 31) and the Opole Catchment
Management Board (tel. 77 407 47 05) or consult the news published on the website: gliwice.wody.gov.pl.

At the same time, | would like to inform you that Notice to Skippers no. 1/2023 dated February 10, 2023
is no longer valid.
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